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Hello Genevieve,

As a Resident of_ Seaham, | am extremely concerned. We are a Rural
Community and to have our local area turned into a 24hr a day Industrial area, will have
enormous negative impacts on Residents, Wildlife and The Environment.

| have recently learnt, that The Operators of Brandy Hill Quarry ( Hanson) were Not aware
that All Residents on_ are on Tank Water. Thus dust from their operations is
being washed into Our Water. It is even more concerning, that BHQ, wish to extend and
expand their operations to 24hours a day 7 days a week for 30 years.

Currently, we listen to Quarry Operations on most days with sometimes feeling the
tremendous underground blasting, for which | hold to blame for the constant cracking of
tiles in our main bathroom.

| am worried about other Residents and their Children,having to tolerate what | do. The
People who walk along Brandy Hill Drive, Children waiting for morning Buses, whilst heavy
trucks whiz by at close range. | am worried about the toxic dust settling on our roofs and
everything we have outside. My swimming pool is constantly filling with dust particles,
indicating that we are breathing heavy amounts of dust from the Brandy Hill Quarry and
thus will have long term, life time suffering because of this.

| worry about the massive numbers of Wildlife in our area, Koalas, Kangaroos, Wallabies,
Birds and thousands of other little creatures that they too, will have their daily way of life
polluted.

It is Clear, that Hanson BHQ, have NOT adequately addressed the concerns of residents,
Nor have they genuinely shown any care or respect to their neighbours. They are clearly
seeking to boost bank balances of stake holders.

With All the Concerns of Our Community to be considered a first priority, | strongly urge
the NSW Government to protect the People that put faith and trust in The Government, by
allowing the Government to represent the Voice of The People.

People before Profit!

Thank You for Your Time!

Best Wishes and Kind and Warmest Regards,



Seaham 2324

PS: My Personal Details are Not for Publication nor are they to be shared with anyone or
Business other than Government Departments.





